
 

 

 

 

 

 
John E. Benedict 

Vice President - Federal Regulatory Affairs & 

Regulatory Counsel 

1099 New York Avenue NW, Suite 250 

Washington, DC  20001 

Tel: (202) 429-3114 

Fax: (720) 264-7985 

john.e.benedict@centurylink.com 

 

 

Via ECFS 

 

April 2, 2015 

 

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 

Secretary 

Federal Communications Commission 

Room TW-A325 

445 12th Street, S.W. 

Washington, DC 20554 

 

RE: Lifeline and Link Up Reform and Modernization, WC Docket No. 11-42 
 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

 

In connection with the above-referenced proceeding and pursuant to the Public Notices of 

April 2, 2014 and September 19, 2014,
1
 CenturyLink encloses its final Lifeline Program Biennial 

Audit Report to the FCC.  This Report covers the audit period of January 1, 2014 through 

December 31, 2014. 

 

A copy of the CenturyLink report is also being submitted today under separate cover to Karen 

Majcher of USAC. 

 

Please contact me if you have any questions concerning this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ John E. Benedict 

 

Enclosure 

                                                 
1
 Wireline Competition Bureau Announces Release of Final Lifeline Biennial Audit Plan, WC 

Docket No. 11-42, Public Notice, 29 FCC Rcd 3568 (Apr. 2, 2014); Erratum, Public Notice, 29 

FCC Rcd 11297 (Sept. 19, 2014).  The requirement to annually file a Lifeline Biennial Audit 

Plan was adopted by the FCC in the Lifeline Reform Order, 27 FCC Rcd 6656, released on 

February 6, 2012. 
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Copies to:   

 Anita Patankar-Stoll (anita.patankar-stoll@fcc.gov)  

 Charles Tyler (charles.tyler@fcc.gov)  

 Thomas Buckley (thomas.buckley@fcc.gov)  
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